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By Steven Crowell 
SUNY Corning 

Community Col-
lege students, fac-
ulty, staff, and 
community mem-
bers gathered in the 
Kelly Lounge on 
February 28th to 
celebrate Black 
History Month. As 
people found their 
seats, they were 
greeted with music 
by CCC alumni 
Victor and Max,  a 
two-person band 
that blended oldies 
with a modern in-
die twist. Before 

the ceremony be-
gan, guests went 
around the room 
exchanging warm 
welcomes, hug-
ging, meeting new 
people, talking, and 
making connec-
tions across all 
walks of life. 

This celebration 
was about honoring 
the stories of the 
past, inspiring the 
future, and taking a 
step back to appre-
ciate the sacrifices 
and people that 
made an event like 
this one possible.  

In honoring mul-
tiple aspects of 
black heritage, mu-
sic was performed 
by students and 
faculty ranging 
from an African 
folksong to 
“Respect” by Are-
tha Franklin. The 
SUNY CCC Instru-
mental Ensemble 
and Music Depart-
ment played covers 
of songs by famous 
black artists who 
transformed the 
music industry in 
the United States. 

After the musical 
performances, three 
guest speakers 
shared their stories: 
local NAACP lead-
er Mrs. Georgia 
Verdier, Dr. Grego-
ry E. Williams of 

Corning Inc., and 
CCC’s own Profes-
sor Sky Moss. Mrs. 
Verdier talked 
about her advocacy 
group and every-
thing they do to 
enhance education-
al opportunities  
Continued on p. 2 
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Black History Cont. 

for minority stu-
dents in the area. 
Since 1993, they 
have given out 235 
scholarships and 
financial grants to 
minority students. 
She said the “need 
is just as great to-
day” for those 
fighting to get an 
education. 

Dr. Williams 
spoke of the chal-
lenges and achieve-
ments that led him 
to Corning. His 
childhood began in 
a small town in 
Mississippi that 
Martin Luther King 
Jr. once visited be-
cause the town was 
“so toxic he was 
needed there.” Lat-
er in life, Williams 
was rejected from 
the Naval Nuclear 
program in the fi-
nal evaluation, af-
ter arduous training 
and testing, due to 
the color of his 
skin. Despite all of 
these adversities, 
he went on to grad-
uate school, moved 
on to work in a 
myriad of places 
developing new 

technologies, and 
eventually landed 
in Corning. 

Professor Moss 
recounted personal 
stories of his child-
hood growing up in 
Elmira, which he 
called “Chapter 1.” 
He highlighted the 
disparity between 
public schools only 
a few miles apart 
and a widely un-
spoken topic, “the 
spectrum of black-
ness,” which refers 
to the idea that 
each person is not 
just one specific 
identity of black, 
but rather everyone 
is unique in their 
own ways. 

With good soul 
food, music, and 
stories all around, 
the atmosphere felt 
much more like a 
community party or 
a family get togeth-
er than a college 
event. Community 
was something all 
the presenters em-
phasized: they re-
minded us that our 
school is not just a 
community college 
in the sense of its 
size and degree 
programs, but also 

in the connections 
we have with one 
another and the ties 
we share together. 
The world we live 
in right now often 
paints a bleak pic-
ture of how we in-
teract with one an-
other, and it is 
events like these 
that showcase a 
more accurate de-
piction of how we 
truly are. The 
strength of diversi-
ty is in the new 
bonds we create 
and the multitudes 
of backgrounds we 
garner to stand up, 
tackle complicated 
issues, and solve 
problems everyday.  

 

By Leah McCarthy 
 

Two Saturdays 
ago, the Red Bar-
ons’ final basket-
ball game of the 
season took place 
and sophomore 
Christian Simmons 
scored his 1,000th 
point, ending with 
a record 1,011 
points total.   

This goal usually 
takes players four 
years to accom-
plish, and only 
around eight Red 
Barons have suc-
ceeded in doing so 
since the school’s 

founding in 1957. 
In an interview, 

Simmons described 
feeling very ac-
complished at hav-
ing made such a 
historic moment. 

Simmons came to 
SUNY CCC two 
years ago because 
of the high praise 
of his friends, who 
were past students. 
He told The Crier, 
“I heard that CCC 
had great coaches, 
staff and was a 
great school all 
around.” Simmons 
has been playing 
the sport since he 
was five years old 
and plans on play-
ing when he trans-
fers this Fall, as a 
Business Admin-
istration major. He 
hopes to one day be 
a traveling basket-
ball player and go 
overseas. 

If you see Sim-
mons around cam-
pus, be sure to con-
gratulate him on 
his great accom-
plishment!    
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By Kaitlyn  
Kowalski 

On Tuesday, 
March 5th, 2019, 
SUNY CCC stu-
dents, faculty, and 
staff voyaged to the 
Kelly Lounge of 
the Commons for 
an hour of Mardi 
Gras festivities. 
From a live jazz 
band to Mardi Gras 
props for group 
photos and trivia 
(with a $25 gift 
card prize!), this 
event had it all. 
Trivia answers 
were posted around 
the SUNY CCC 
Commons for stu-
dents who visited 
each post, eager to 
win the prize.  

 
Did you know?      
According to one 

of the many educa-
tional flyers posted 

for the trivia game, 
beads are not the 
only thing thrown 
out at Mardi Gras!  
During parades, 
plastic cups, crack-
er jack boxes and 
coconuts (later 
banned from being 
thrown), dou-
bloons/coins, and 
moon pies have all 
been used as Mardi 
Gras projectiles. 

Among the deli-
cacies at the event, 
there were plates of 
Cajun pizza, 
King’s Bread, and 
“dirty rice,” a tradi-
tional rice dish 
containing meat.  

I interviewed 
Franklin Rayeski, a 
sophomore student 
at SUNY CCC who 
attended the Mardi 
Gras Day activities 
in the Commons 

and here’s what he 
had to say: “I went 
to the Mardi Gras 
event because I 
saw it advertised 
all around campus 
and thought it 
would be fun to 
attend. I really en-
joyed the jazz band 
and thought it 
brought life to the 
event. I especially 
liked seeing some 
fellow students on 
stage performing 
with the staff. I 
didn’t like all the 
food, that’s just my 
personal taste, but I 
did think the 
sweets were very 
tasty!” 

 
Speaking of 

sweets… 
King’s Cake is a 

revered Mardi Gras 
tradition! As stu-
dents learned via 
Mardi Gras trivia, 
it is eaten through-
out the carnival 
season, and, in the 
US, it is traditional-

ly purple, green, 
and gold with a ba-
by Jesus trinket 
that is said to bring 
the person who 
finds it luck. 

Just like the 
French say 
“Laissez les bon 
temps rouler,” or 
“Let the good times 

roll!” Mardi Gras is 
an event to remem-
ber. The abundance 
of food at the event 
was true to good 
ole “Fat Tuesday,” 
and stuffed are 
those fortunate to 
have been there for 
the day’s activities. 

  

Mardi Gras Day 

at SUNY CCC! 
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By Leah McCarthy 
 

Two weeks ago, 
students Anna 
Leonard and Ian 
Wallis were an-
nounced as this 
years Phi Theta 
Kappa All-NY Ac-
ademic Award re-
cipients! 

This award rec-
ognizes high 
achieving college 
students who 
demonstrate aca-
demic excellence 

and intellectual ri-
gor combined with 
leadership and ser-
vice that extends 
their education be-
yond the classroom 
to benefit society. 

In an interview, 
Leonard explained 
feeling very excited 
about receiving the 
award: “It is very 
exciting to be se-
lected for this 
award. It’s been a 
really great experi-
ence to be a part of 

PTK and be able to 
help the campus 
community. And 
it’s exciting to be 
able to go be a part 
of the ceremony 
with other students 
who are also in-
volved with PTK 
and their campus 
communities.” 

If you see Leon-
ard or Wallis on 
campus, be sure to 
congratulate them 
on being awarded! 

 

By Leah McCarthy 
 

Last week the 
internet was filled 
with a terrifying 
picture of a big 
eyed woman-like 
creature called 
“Momo” who was 
allegedly encourag-
ing children to kill 
themselves. 

Local news sta-
tions, police and 
school officials 
have been inform-
ing parents to mon-
itor their children’s 
online presence and 
to reassure them 
that Momo is not 
real.    

 The “Momo 
Challenge,” as 
online users refer 
to it, has been 
spreading through  
WhatsApp. The 
image that is circu-
lating on social me-
dia invites people 
to write to her 
through the app, 
Fox News reported.  

It has also been 
reported that Mo-
mo was leaked into 
children’s content 
on YouTube, pop-
ping up in the mid-
dle of videos, tell-
ing children to 
harm themselves. 
However, YouTube 
claims no recent 
evidence of the 
game has been 
traced and others 

say that the story is 
just another inter-
net hoax. 
     According to 
CBS News, the 
creepy "Momo" 
image was lifted 
from an Instagram 
account that fea-
tured the doll-like 
sculpture originally 
created by a Japa-
nese artist. There is 
no evidence to link 
the artist or his 
company to the 
"Momo challenge.” 
However, whether 
or not the challenge 
is a hoax or not has 
yet to be con-
firmed.  

 

 

 

CCC Students Receive  

Academic Award 
The Momo 
Challenge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By David 

Spencer 

By Marc 

Perolina 

PTK All-NY Academic Award Recipients Anna Leonard and Ian Wallace 

NON-TRIVIAL  
QUESTION: 

Can you name all 6 
native species of big 

cats in North  
America? 

 

 

 

Answer on p. 11 

http://www.foxnews.com/tech/2018/08/02/sinister-momo-suicide-challenge-sparks-fear-as-it-spreads-on-whatsapp.html
http://www.foxnews.com/tech/2018/08/02/sinister-momo-suicide-challenge-sparks-fear-as-it-spreads-on-whatsapp.html
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By Donald Pond 
Minnesota Repre-

sentative Ilhan 
Omar has come 
under fire recently 
for comments plac-
ing her in opposi-
tion to the biparti-
san pro-Israel senti-
ment among U.S. 
government offi-
cials. In a tweet 
linking American 
support for Israel 
with the American 
Israel Public Af-
fairs Committee 
(AIPAC), a pro-
Israel lobbying 
group, she stated 
that “it’s all about 
the Benjamins ba-
by.” She has also 
been outspoken in 
her support for the 
plight of Palestini-
ans in the past.  

Omar’s state-
ments were imme-
diately linked by 

some to anti-
Semitic conspiracy 
theories dating 
back to the middle 
ages which propose 
that Jewish people 
control the world’s 
finance system and 
intervene in gov-
ernments to create 
war internationally. 
Florida Representa-
tive Ted Deutch, 
said that Omar’s 
comments “fall into 
longstanding anti-
Semitic tropes,” 
with New York 
Representative Eli-
ot Engel calling 
them “particularly 
hurtful.” House 
Speaker Nancy 
Pelosi publicly 
chastised Omar for 
her remarks, along 
with the entire 
Democratic leader-
ship.  

In a response 

Omar gave on 
Twitter, she stated, 
“anti-Semitism is 
real and I am grate-
ful for Jewish allies 
and colleagues who 
are educating me 
on the painful his-
tory of anti-Semitic 
tropes. My inten-
tion is never to of-
fend my constitu-
ents or Jewish 
Americans as a 
whole. We have to 
always be willing 
to step back ands 
think through criti-
cism, just as I ex-
pect people to hear 
me when others 
attack me for my 
identity. This is 
why I unequivocal-
ly apologize.” 
However, she con-
tinued to state, “at 
the same time, I 
reaffirm the prob-
lematic role of lob-

byists in our poli-
tics, whether it be 
AIPAC, the NRA 
or the fossil fuel 
industry. It’s gone 
on too long and we 
must be willing to 
address it.”  

A House resolu-
tion condemning 
anti-Semitism was 
up for a vote on 
Wednesday the 6th, 
and it pitted older, 
established Demo-
crats whose support 
for Israel has been 

infallible through-
out their careers 
against a new gen-
eration of Demo-
cratic representa-
tives who are more 
open to criticizing 
the Israeli regime. 
As the party moves 
further to the left, 
support for Israel 
and particularly  its 
occupation of the 
West Bank is more 
hotly contested 
than perhaps ever 
before.  

 

 

Need To Earn Some Extra Cash?   

Contribute to The Crier! 

  $20 per published article  * Email submissions to 

  $10 per original cartoons      CCCcrier@gmail.com 

  $5 per published original photo * Include your CID # for payment 

How can you pass this up? 

Draw or write something cool for class? Already in the gym for a game? 

The Crier staff reserve the right to edit, change or not publish all submissions 

Ilhan Omar Smeared as Anti-Semitic  
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    “Eating healthy” 
is in quotes here 
not because it is 
invalid, but be-
cause it means 
something different 
for everyone and 
that should always 
be implied...but it 
rarely is. Here are 
some guidelines for 
practicing what it 
means to you. 
 

1. Make sure you 
are eating enough. 

Healthy eating ≠ 
eating less.  At no 
point in your at-
tempt to change 
what you eat 
should you ever 
feel intentionally 
hungry.  Hunger is 
a sign of damage to 
the body, NOT a 
sign of health. Re-
member, a deficit 
of nutrition pre-
sents itself in other 
ways before physi-
cal hunger.  If you 
find yourself get-
ting headaches, be-
ing moodier than 
usual, or lacking 
focus while chang-
ing what you eat, 
you likely aren’t 
eating enough. 
2. Don’t go into 
the process with 
the intention to 
lose weight. 

This leads to all 
sorts of issues. Ra-

ther, go into it with 
the intention to 
nourish your body, 
not deprive it from 
anything! If your 
only objective is to 
change the way 
you look, you will 
almost always end 
up in a brutal cycle 
of restriction and I 
guarantee you will 
be all sorts of un-
kind to your-
self.  Instead, go 
into it from a place 
of self love. Eating 
healthy is intended 
to honor your body 
and make it feel the 
best it possibly can 
regardless of 
weight (which 
doesn’t matter any-
ways). 
3. Figure out what 
“healthy eating” 
means to you. 

Maybe it means 
adopting a regular 
eating pattern, 
maybe it means 
committing to three 
meals a day, maybe 
it means experi-
menting with more 
plant based foods, 
maybe it means 
incorporating more 
fruits and veggies, 
and maybe it 
means none of 
those things. The 
only person it 
needs to resonate 
with is you! Exper-
iment and figure 
out what works for 

you - there is NO 
one-size-fits-all for 
health.  It is all 
about what makes 
you feel vibrant 
and revitalized. 
4. Be kind to 
yourself. 

Practice radical 
self forgiveness. 
The road to 
“healthy eating” is 
not perfect and 
there will be more 
than one road 
bump and plenty of 
ups and downs.  It 
is normal to set 
high expectations 
when you begin to 
change your life-
style in any way. 
But inevitably, life 
doesn’t always go 
as planned and 
when that happens 
it will do you no 
good to beat your-
self up for it. Ra-
ther, set the inten-
tion of being kind 
to yourself and re-
member that all of 
it - the planned and 
unexpected - are 
part of life. You are 
human, you are im-
perfect, and that’s 
awesome!! 

5. It’s not “all or 
nothing.” 

Don’t let anyone 
tell you other-
wise.  There is no 
“failing,” no 
“falling off the 
wagon,” and no 
“cheating.” Letting 

yourself enjoy food 
and live life to the 
absolute fullest is 
an essential part of 
health - mental and 
physical.  It may 
take time to find a 
sustainable ap-
proach to food that 
works for you, and 
while you are 
working towards 
that goal it is in 
your best interests 
not to get down on 
yourself. There is 
no “right” or 
“wrong” way to go 
about pursuing 
health.   

 

Though these key 
points are just one 
person’s opinion, 
they pretty accu-
rately sum up what 
is essential to know 
about changing the 
way that you 
eat.  In a world that 
is literally smoth-

ered in diet culture, 
it can be easy to 
fall into the belief 
that there is one 
“miracle fix” to 
health, but that 
couldn’t be further 
from the truth.  It is 
a completely indi-
vidual process, not 
one that can be sold 
to you (unlike what 
the diet companies 
will tell you). Re-
gardless of whether 
or not you are mak-
ing a change to 
your diet, I hope 
this gave you a bit 
of insight into how 
to go about it in a 
way that is kind to 
you and makes you 
feel good. 

 

National Eating 
Disorder Associa-
tion Helpline:  
(800) 931-2237 

 

 

 

Weather vs. Fashion: 

What’s the Result?  

5 Things You Absolutely Must Know  

Before You Start "Eating Healthy" 

By Christian 
McGary 

I think we all 
can agree that the 
weather has been 
insane these past 
few weeks. We’ve 
had the polar vor-
tex which was so 
bad the city of 
Chicago had to set  

their train tracks 
on fire so the resi-
dents could use 
them. Over here 
in Corning, New 
York we’ve had 
plenty of icy 
roads and runny 
noses, as well as a 
much-needed 
snow day. Even  

By Riley Burns 
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better (worse), as 
of this writing 
we’re supposed to 
get even more 
snow! Speaking of 
runny noses, you 
would expect peo-
ple to be bundled 
up to the brim with 
fluffy jackets and 
layers upon layers. 
However, for some 
reason, that’s not 
the case. I’m still 
seeing my fellow 
students wearing 
shorts and T-shirts 
as if there was a 
cool midsummer 
breeze outside; 
meanwhile I’ve 
been shivering all 
day with my three 
jackets and a coat 
on. 

That right there 
is the funny thing 
about fashion: peo-
ple make it so im-
portant that not 
even hypothermia 
will stop them 
from standing out. 
Now don’t get me 
wrong, I’ve been 
guilty of doing the 
same thing some-
times; it’s just fun-
ny to step back and 
see things from the 
outside looking in, 
and you see a lot. 

I’ve seen flim-

sy jackets try their 
might against the  
arctic wind, I’ve 
seen loafers and 
slides sinking into 
the snow, and I’ve 
seen baseball caps 
and flattops take on 
freezing rain. It 
goes both ways as 
well, of course—
some people (like 
me) just can’t han-
dle the cold. So 
you see the people 
with the heavy 
trench coats and 
scarfs like they’re 
in a detective film 
in the 80’s, or 
you’ll hear the 
stomping of big 
heavy boots in the 
commons after a 
light snowfall. 
You’ll see dark 
colors that perfect-
ly match the aes-
thetic of winter, or 
colors that just 
blend in with the 
snow.  

Moral of the sto-
ry? Fashion is im-
portant to some 
people. Is that im-
portance conven-
ient? Not really, 
but it’s still fun to 
see how different 
people express 
themselves.  

 

In October of 
2018, the Interna-
tional Panel on Cli-
mate Change 
(IPCC) had a dire 
message for the 
world: without a 
radical change in 
our way of life, we 
are heading for a 
global catastrophe. 
The Paris Agree-
ment, proposed 
two years before, 
was an agreement 
to try and keep the 
global temperature 
from rising 1.5℃ 
from pre-industrial 
temperatures by 
2050. The U.S 
withdrew from the 
deal in 2017. Now, 
a Green New Deal, 
headed by Alexan-
dria Ocasio-Cortez, 
has surfaced to try 
and combat climate 
change as well as 
other social prob-
lems plaguing 
America. This deal 
is not a bill; it is a 
non-binding reso-
lution stating how 
future bills should 
address these is-
sues. It is more of a 
promise, like the 
Paris accords, to 
solve some of our 
most substantial 
problems. 

This deal has 
been called many 
different things on 
each side of the 
political spectrum, 

ranging from an 
evil communist 
manifesto bent on 
destroying Ameri-
ca to the only plan 
that America has 
that adheres to the 
warnings of the 
IPCC. The overall 
promises of the 
proposal are to 
make America car-
bon neutral by 
2030, limit the use 
of fossil fuels, pro-
mote social justice, 
and offer employ-
ment opportunities 
for all.  

The Green New 
Deal makes an 
abundance of 
promises, encom-
passing so many 
different solutions 
it sometimes 
sounds like a mag-
ic medicine from a 
traveling salesman 
guaranteeing to 
make all of one’s 
problems disap-
pear. People have 
questioned why 
this “Green” deal 
even has other as-
pects to it.  

When talking of 
giant reforms like 
these, it is im-
portant to know the 
changes that will 
be necessary and 
who they will im-
pact. To become 
carbon neutral, 
there are plans for 
reforming agricul-
ture (not eradicat-

ing it), improving 
the U. S’s archaic 
infrastructure sys-
tems, and encour-
aging people to fly 
less. Social justice 
is wrapped up into 
this because all en-
vironmental and 
government pro-
posals must have 
equity tied within 
them. America has 
a history of push-
ing deals and bills 
to help Americans, 
but in reality, they 
only helped certain 
groups while oth-
ers were marginal-
ized and reaped no 
benefits.  

Because this deal 
is not a concrete 
plan or bill, it does 
not give any de-
tailed solutions on 
how to make these 
ideas come to frui-
tion, infuriating 
Republicans and 
economists alike. 
The Green New 
Deal has been un-
der constant fire 
since its creation. 
Some have argued 
that putting a fresh-
man congresswom-
an in charge of 
such an important 
deal doomed it 
from the begin-
ning. Along with 
being inexperi-
enced, she is one of 
the most distinct 
opponents of the 
right. Continued on p. 8 

 

 

The Green New Deal 
By Steven Crowell 
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Green New Deal Cont. 

She has few sup-
porters on her own 
side and even few-
er on the opposite. 
Other shots di-
rected toward Ms. 
Ocasio-Cortez re-
sulted from her of-
fice posting contro-
versial reforms in 
the original docu-
ment that they later 
retracted and tried 
to cover up. Repub-
licans have also 
criticized that her 
bill is much too 
expensive and will 
never come to life. 

Along with the 
outrageous price 
tag, all of these ide-
as are not easy 
tasks, especially for 
a due date of 2030. 
Most of the solu-
tions are too gar-
gantuan, and there 
is no room for a 
step by step pro-
cess. It would re-
quire the complete 
uprooting and re-
building of every 
building and rail-
way in America. 
While these are all 
positive changes 
needed to fight cli-
mate change, the 
Green New Deal 
comes at them in a 
way that will not 
allow them to hap-
pen. This deal suf-
fers from trying to 
forward agendas 
for a more socialist 
democracy, such 
that many of the 
plans are holding 
the environment 

hostage with them, 
rather than finding 
a rational, environ-
ment centered solu-
tion that fits our 
current needs. Un-
fortunately, we are 
on the precipice of 
disaster and actions 
need to be taken 
immediately. The 
faster we can im-
plement changes to 
fight climate 
change, the fewer 
extinctions and epi-
demics we will see. 
Although the Green 
New Deal tries to 
join the fight for 
climate change, it 
takes away any re-
alistic chance of 
survival. 

Any serious reso-
lutions will need to 
be practical, eco-
nomically viable, 
and have over-
whelming support. 
Since this plan has 
almost none of 
those things, it will 
likely get shot 
down before it 
even has a chance. 
It is paramount to 
bring attention to 
how dismal the sit-
uation we are in is, 
but it is also just as 
important to pass 
resolutions and 
bills that have bi-
partisan support. 
Without that sup-
port, those planet 
saving bills will 
never be passed 
and all of those 
glorious, loud cries 
for change, will 
mean nothing.  

By Kaitlyn  

Klaiber 

Although snow-
flakes continue to 
descend, spring is 
on its way. Eventu-
ally flowers will be 
blooming, tree 
branches will re-
gain their leaves, 
and sunlight will 
make more appear-
ances in our very 
grey area. But in 
the meantime, it’s 
not too early to get 
productive about 
freshening up for 
the new season to 
come. Here are 
some helpful spring 
cleaning tips that 
we may overlook 
as college students! 

1. Backpacks: 
One thing we may 
overlook when it 
comes to cleaning 
is our backpack. 
Over the semester, 
our backpack can 
fill up with clutter. 

Pencils and pens 
are tossed around 
between pockets, 
handouts are left 
astray, and food 
wrappers lie crum-
bled at the bottom 
of the bag. One 
simple way to fix 
this is to reorgan-
ize. Keep all writ-
ing utensils in a 
stationary pouch or 
a designated pock-
et. Collect any 
loose papers and 
give them a proper 
home in a folder or 
binder. At this 
time, you can also 
organize class 
notes. This may 
help you get ready 
for upcoming quiz-
zes and exams. In-
stead of using your 
bag as a garbage 
can for any snack 
packaging, try to 
get into the habit of 
tossing trash into 
an actual garbage 
bin. Also, who 

knows what else 
you might find in 
your bag. Maybe 
that portable 
charger you’ve 
been missing or 
some spare change.  

2. Clothing: As 
the temperature 
begins to get 
warmer, the cloth-
ing we wear will 
change. This is a 
good time to rotate 
the clothes in your 
closet and sort 
through them. As 
you begin to re-
place winter sweat-
ers with spring 
tops, try to see if 
there is anything 
you no longer 
wear, would like to 
get rid of, or don’t 
fit anymore. If 
these  pieces are 
gently used, they 
can be donated to a 
variety of locations 
in our area, such as 
the Salvation Army 
in Corning. You   

 

Spring Cleaning For 

College Students  

 

Congresswoman Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez Introduces the Green New Deal 
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can also try to 
make money some 
money by selling to 
places like Plato’s 
Closet in Big Flats.  

3. Laptop/Tablet:  

We tend to forget 
that even our elec-
tronics need to be 
cleaned. You may 
still have files from 
classes you took 
last semester on 
your PC, like 
downloaded Pow-
erPoint slides. Sort 
through these items 
and get rid of any-
thing you don’t 
need anymore. 
Keep any notes you 
think would be use-
ful and beneficial 
as review material 
for upcoming clas-
ses and potential 
future careers. Af-
ter doing this, keep 
old files separated 
from your new 
files. If you type 
notes instead of 
handwriting them, 
or your class uses a 
lot of electronic 
material, organize 
these documents 

into specific class 
folders. This will 
make them easier 
to find when you’re 
studying, as well as 
at the end of the 
semester when it 
comes time to let 
go of old notes. 
Another tip is to 
disinfect key-
boards, mouses, 
and screens with a 
wipe or microfiber 
cloth.  

4. Bedroom:  

Laundry isn’t fun 
for everyone, but 
your bedsheets, 
duvets, and pillow-
cases may be due 
for a wash. While 
these are being 
washed, clean your 
bedroom. Use a 
vacuum, broom, or 
mop to clean the 
floor. If you have a 
duster or a detacha-
ble hose on your 
vacuum, try to 
reach into tight cor-
ners and crevices, 
as well as the ceil-
ing. There may be 
winter cobwebs 
that need to be re-

moved. Return 
miscellaneous 
items you find to 
where they’re sup-
posed to be. If you 
have a desk, clean 
out the drawers and 
wipe off the tab-
letop after clearing 
all items off. One 
last tip is to ask 
your roommate(s), 
family, or friends 
to start cleaning 
their own spaces or 
to help you out 
with yours. This 
may speed up the 
cleaning pro-
cess...or slow it 
down as you find 
things you forgot 
about.  

 

As we enter mid-
terms and journey 
through the rest of 
this spring semes-
ter, remember that 
a clean workspace 
equals a clear 
mind, which can 
help you stay pro-
ductive as you 
work hard to finish 
your classes. Good 
luck!  

By Vianna Koegel 

With rising tem-
peratures and the 
sound of birds, it’s 
hard not to wonder 
if spring is right 
around the corner 
of a long, cold win-
ter. Many await 
warmer tempera-
tures, longer day-
light hours, bud-
ding leaves, bloom-
ing flowers, and the 
reemergence of 
wildlife from their 
winter slumber.  

The weekend of 
March 9th, the 
“spring forward” 
part of Daylight 
Savings Time 
(DST) went into 
effect. This will 
give us an extra 
hour of daylight in 
the evenings, giv-
ing the illusion that 
spring is on its way 
as winter is charac-
terized by dark 
evenings. Howev-
er, the sun will rise 
one hour later in 
the morning, mak-
ing it harder to get 
out of bed, which is 
something that peo-
ple rarely look for-
ward to.  

There is some 
argument as to 
whether DST is 
necessary or not. It 
originally began in 
1918 during WWI. 
At this time it was 
called “War Time,” 
and was used in 

order to save mate-
rials and energy. 
Whether it’s still 
important now is 
debatable but that’s 
another story.  

Although the first 
day of spring is 
technically on 
March 21st, it cer-
tainly doesn’t feel 
it sometimes -- es-
pecially in upstate 
New York. Some 
years we’ve had 70 
degree Fahrenheit 
weather in Febru-
ary, while some 
years we have bliz-
zards well into 
May. How do we 
really know if 
spring is coming on 
time this year?  

There are a few 
tell-tale signs that 
spring is coming. 
One very obvious 
sign is melting 
snow.  Once the 
temperatures rise 
just enough, snow-
fall ceases, and we 
begin to get buck-
ets of rain -- a char-
acteristic of spring 
that New Yorkers 
know far too well.  

A result of this 
spring rain is flood-
ing rivers. At the 
beginning of 
spring, every icy 
river comes alive 
with churning wa-
ter, sometimes 
causing very big 
problems for sur- 

Continued on p. 10  

 

 

Has Spring Sprung? 
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Spring Cont. 

-rounding houses 
and roads.  

Animals are well 
known for their 
tendencies to fol-
low and be sensi-
tive to patterns in 
nature. A very ac-
curate sign of the 
beginning of 
spring is the mi-
gration of monarch 
butterflies. They 
spend the winter in 
Mexico and then 
migrate north. In 
March and April 
they lay their eggs 
on the leaves of 
Milkweed plants 
and the caterpillars 
hatch.  

In addition to the 
blooming of 
plants, there is a 
phenomena called 
an “ocean bloom” 
that happens in  

early spring. This 
occurs when there 
is increased sun-
light and small 
organisms called 
phytoplankton are 
able to grow with 
photosynthesis. 
The chlorophyll 
concentration can 
be seen through 
Aqua satellites.  

On March 18th, 
spring begins in 
the Arctic. Every-
where north of the 
North Pole is 
drenched in light 
24 hours a day, 
after almost 6 
months of no light 
at all. Even 
though this hap-
pens every year, 
so it’s not really a 
“sign” of spring, 
such a drastic 
change definitely 
shows us that 

spring should be 
coming soon to 
our location.  

Let’s hope that 
we start seeing 
these signs soon, 
and that there’s a 
quick end to this 
snow and cold 
weather!  

 
Info from 

www.livescience. 
com 
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Marc Perolina 

Want a high quality drawing of you  

or your loved ones? 

Contact me for quality work at affordable 
prices! 

marclperolina@gmail.com 

$60 minimum   

Additional prices my vary 

RUN FOR STUDENT GOVERNMENT 

All positions on the Student Association 

Executive Board are open for taking  

Elections are in the end of March! 

For more info, email VP Rose Ruland at rruland@corning-cc.edu 

Who was Australopithecus afarensis, and why do we call her Lucy? 
What caused the dinosaurs to become extinct? 
Where do the fossils you find in your yard come from? 
Why does Chemung mean the land of the mastodon? 
What did “handy man” do to be so handy? 
 
 

These questions, and many more, are answered in 

Biological Anthropology (ANTH-2000) 
Spring and Fall, a 3 credit Social Science class that

By David Spencer 

c c 

NON-TRIVAL ANSWER: Bobcat, Canadian Lynx, Mountain Lion (aka Puma, Cougar, Panther), Jaguar, Jaguarundi, Ocelot  
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The Crier Corner 

Editor-in-Chief: Leah McCarthy 
Assistant Editor: Vianna Koegel 
Treasurer: Jacqueline Thomas 
Faculty Advisor: Emma Draper-Reich  
Reporters: Kaitlyn Klaiber, Stephen Crowell,  

Donnie Pond, Kaitlyn Kowalski 

Columnists: Jake Gross, Riley Burns, Christian McGary 

 

Deadline for submissions for the next  

edition is March 19th 
 

Next issue will be out March 26th 
 
 

Find us on the MyCCC Welcome Tab! 
 

The views and opinions presented in The Crier do not  
necessarily represent the views and opinions of the SUNY CCC Student 

Association, SUNY CCC Student Life or SUNY Corning Community College 

 

 

Upcoming Events  

 
  14th 

PI Day Give Away 

9am SL 

 Women’s History       

Month – 12-2 KL 

 

 
    

 
    

2nd 

                 Break week 

             Fitness Center 

open 9-6pm 

 

  

 March 11th 

Ultimate Frisbee 

7:30-9:30pm  

13th 

Push Up  Challenge 

ReThink Your Drink 

 11-1pm 

 

12th 

Push Up  Challenge 

 

Basketball - Foul Shooting 

Contest 

7pm 

April 1st 

        Break week 

      Fitness Center 

open 9-6pm 

15th 

PI Day Give Aways 

9am SL 

Board Games & Pizza 

8pm, Perry  

 21st 

Spike Ball 7-9pm 
Open Mic Night- 

Rap Battle 8pm, 

Perry 

20th 

BINGO 12:30-1:15pm 

Kelly Lounge 

Basketball-contest 

28th 

Easter Egg Hunt 6pm, 

Perry 
BINGO 8-9pm, Perry 

22nd 

SPRINGfest logo submis-

sion due 

Student Life 

Up All Night  9pm-8am  

27th 

Smart Snacking 11-

1pm 

Floor Hockey 

7:30-9:30pm 

19th 

BINGO 12:30-1:15pm 

Kelly Lounge 

Basketball-contest 

26th 

SAGA 

12:30pm, TL 

18th 

Pick up SPRINGfest Logo  

Contest Info. SL 

Bracket Challenge 

U. Frisbee 7-9pm 

25th 

SPRINGfest Logo 

Contest voting TBA 

SL 

5th 

                  Break week 

             Fitness Center 

open 9-6pm 

3rd 

                    Break week 

               Fitness Center 

open 9-6pm 

4th 

                 Break week 

 
FC CLOSED 

SL: Student Life         TL: Triangle Lounge 

KL: Kelly Lounge 

 


